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The Honorable Kevin L. Bryant 8 Aug 2017
Lieutenant Governor of South Carolina
State House, 1 st Floor
Post Office Box 142
Columbia. South Carolina 29202

Dear Lieutenant Governor Bryant,

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Charleston Defense Contractors Association, CDCA, I 
respectfully invite you to address our 11th Annual CDCA Defense Summit at the Charleston Area 
Convention Center, 5-7 Dec, 2017. Our theme this year is “Powered by Technology, Energized by 
Community’".

We feature government and industry speakers, and presentations of relevant defense industry and 
SSC Atlantic government programs to an audience of over 1,300 professionals. This Summit will 
again highlight technologies, engineering, and integrated solutions that SSC-Atlantic, federal 
agencies and other military services provide.

We warmly welcome your participation on any day of our summit, and would be honored if you 
would consider welcoming our Department of Defense community to South Carolina on the 
morning of 6 Dec. 2017? In addition, we would love to have you join us for Speakers reception 
that same evening where you will enjoy our South Carolina Lowcountry hospitality, as well as our 
cooperative culture between government, industry and professional associations.

I sincerely appreciate your consideration of this invitation, and I look forward to working with 
your staff to make this a productive trip for you. I am ready to provide any additional information 
you desire, and look forward to hearing from you.

Very respectfully,

Cynthia Holt
Brand Evangelist/Operations Executive
Charleston Defense Contractors Association
cynthia@charlestondca.org | www.charlestondca.org 
843-324-2661
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